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April 23, 1992

M. Ray T. Briggs
P.O Box 3569
Pal mer, Al aska 99645

Dear M. Briggs:

This is in response to your February 23, 1992 Freedom of
Informati on Act (FO A) appeal requesting administrative review of
the response by the Anchorage, Al aska Ofice to your FO A request
dated January 28, 1992. Your request was for the follow ng
information: (1) all jobs done by Jacks Handyman Service for
Rogers Realty acting as Area Managenent Broker for HUD;, (2) all
certified payroll records from Jacks Handyman Service; (3) all
records for Purchase Order 89/3910 to Jacks Handyman Service; and
(4) a copy of Standard Form 129, as submitted by Jacks Handynman
Servi ce.

| have determined to affirmthe initial determ nation of the
Anchorage O fice.

In a letter to you dated January 27, 1992, Arlene Patton
Manager, Anchorage O fice, provided you with copies of al
purchase orders and back-up information regardi ng Jacks Handyman
Service on file in the Anchorage Ofice. This infornmation was in
response to Item| of your request. She also advised you that
the Department no | onger retained a copy of the Standard Form 129
by Jacks Handyman Service in response to Item4. |In regard to
Itens 2 and 3, Ms. Patton explained that it would be necessary to
retrieve at least 4,000 files fromthe Federal Records Center
Revi ew of these files would require approximately 1,000 hours of
staff time to exanmine further records and docunents. The tota
estimated cost woul d exceed $25,000.00. |In a subsequent
response, dated February 13, 1992, she inforned you of the
difficulty the office would have identifying work perforned by
contractors on the basis of purchase order nunbers alone. She
noted that, in order to expedite matters, specific addresses or
case nunbers woul d be required. She also pointed out that an
additional 8,000 to 10,000 files involving Area Managenent
Br okers woul d have to be exam ned to respond to your request, at
an additional 2,000 hours of staff tine.

We recently confirmed this information with both the Seattle
and Anchorage OFfices. W were infornmed that a representative of
the Anchorage Ofice net with you on January 30, 1992 to discuss
the concerns of your FO A request.



If you wish the Departnent to initiate a search for
additional information in response to your request, pursuant to
24 C.F.R 15.18 you must provi de reasonabl e assurance for

paynment regarding the assessed fee of $25,000.00. The paynent
shoul d be made in the formof a check to the Treasurer, United
States and nmailed to the Anchorage, Al aska Ofice, Attention
Arlene Patton, Manager. The fee is only an estinmate and actual
costs of the search coul d exceed the stated anpbunt once the
search is conpl et ed.

Shoul d you be able to narrow the scope of your request, it
may be possible to provide informati on which would be hel pful to
you for | ess than the ampbunt quoted herein.

You have the right to judicial review of this determ nation
under 5 U. S.C. 552(a)(4).

Very sincerely yours

C.H Abright, Jr.
Princi pal Deputy General Counsel

cc: Yvette Magruder
John Vander Mol en, Regi onal Counsel
Arl ene Patton, Manager, Anchorage O fice



